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A message from the Principal,  
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

We hope everyone enjoyed our performance of The Big Samba last week, what a wonder demonstration of our school 

motto ñLearning Together, Succeeding Together.ò     We know that the students loved performing in front of that big 

audience and receiving all those thunderous applause so thanks to all families who came along in support. 

 

Special congratulations and 

thanks to Kady Bol, Sonny 

Webb, Darcy Cheers, 

Tahlia Smits, Jessie 

Vandervelde, Brayden 

Myer, Wil Daniel and 

Kaitlyn Stewart who worked 

with Steve more intensively 

during the week and played a 

supporting role in each item 

during the performance.    

Your stamina and support for 

others was outstanding!    

 

Well done also to Lilly, 

Xanthe, Clare, Grace, 

Ginger, Heidi, Jasmin, 

Tahlia, Charli, Carla, Holly, 

Scarlett, Ryder, Asher and 

Zade who willingly accepted 

additional responsibilities 

and did so with sheer delight and enthusiasm.    We are all looking forward to next yearôs performance already.   
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2019 staffing update and class placements  

We are pleased to welcome Bev Mulchay (returning from leave), Larissa Murray (from Orbost North and returning to 

TAPS) and Kate Barnes (from Irymple Primary School) to the 2019 teaching team.  In the coming weeks we will 

announce teaching roles but in the meantime if any parents feel that there is some specific information about your child 

regarding class placements for 2019, please drop a note at the office or arrange a time to meet or send me an email at 

hughes.kerry.a@edumail.vic.gov.au     

 
2019 Prep Transition  
Our transition program has been very successful with all students adjusting well to their new environment.  They will 
have their last transition day this Thursday where they will spend the whole day at school. If you havenôt yet handed in 
the enrolment form, please do so as soon as possible.  

Parents and Friends Cake Stall 
Please support the Parents and Friends Bake Stall this week ï see their section in the newsletter for details 

Thanks for all your wonderful support, 

Kerry Hughes 

 

PARENTS CLUB NEWS 

Election day cake stall and wood raffle.  

This weekend is one of our last fundraisers for 2018 and everyone can contribute in some way!  

We need bakers to whip up some goodies for the stall - cookies, cakes or slices, whatever you like to make!  

Please make sure ingredients are listed. 

Goodies can be dropped off on Friday (Please no perishables on the Friday) or between 8-9am on Saturday morning.  

Our cake stall will open from 10am. 

We also need volunteers to help selling cakes and raffle tickets on Saturday. Please pick a time slot on the roster on the 

wall next to the office.   

And lastly please come to school on Saturday to do your voting, purchase a raffle ticket and something sweet for 

afternoon tea.  

All fundraising goes back to the school and this money raised will go towards camp levies for 2019 to keep costs down 

for families.  

 

Next meeting is after assembly, 30th of November, All welcome.  

 
STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
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PARENT STATEMENTS GOING HOME TODAY!! 

Please be on the lookout for your parent statements which were given out today with the newsletters.  If you have 

outstanding parent payments, camps, swimming etc your child would have received a statement. Often these 

things are overlooked but it would be appreciated if these accounts could be paid by the end of November.   

Thank you to those parents who have finalised their payments. 

 

BOOK CLUB  

The last issue of book club for 2018 was handed out last week.  These orders must be returned to the school 

office by Friday 23rd November to ensure that ordered items are back before the end of term.  No late orders will 

be accepted.  If you have not used your writersô festival voucher, you will be able to use it next year.   

 

 

PREP NEWS  

Congratulations to our award winners this week. All the Preps for their fantastic performance in óThe Big Samba.ô 

John for his inference and comprehension while reading. Couper Shankland for telling her friends that anyone 

can be anything they want to be. 

Huge congratulations to all the preps for their hard work last week. Their performance was fantastic with some 

great rhythms being demonstrated. 

   

This Friday we are running our Jr School athletics day (weather pending) so it would be good to bring a cool drink 

bottle. They will also need hats, sunscreen and appropriate footwear. If the weather turns as forecasted, we will 

hold it on the 7th of December.    

We are in the middle of our assessment time and students are starting to feel it. Lots of sleep and brain food (fresh 

fruit) will be needed to see us to the end of assessments in a few weeksô time. 

Thankyou everyone who has brought in boxes to share, however more would still be appreciated.  

This week we are looking at: 

Reading: PM Reading levels, rhyming and visualisation  

Writing: vocabulary choice and story structure 

Maths: Exploring money 

Integrated Studies: Gender equality    

 
GRADE 1/2 E NEWS 
Congratulations to Jayden Jonkers for showing transference in his learning, linking what he knew to attempt 

giving directions in a new way (North East); Makayla Sowden for extending her persuasive argument by giving 

more details with ólikeô and óbecauseô to really sell her point.  

Junior Sports Day: This Friday is our scheduled athletics day for the whole junior school. From 9.30-11 there 

will be rotations of different field event skills then from 11.30-12.30 there will be the track events consisting of 

running races and relays. It is a great opportunity to come see your childrenôs physical developments and all 

parents are welcome to attend. If the rain turns on us, the backup date is Friday 7th December. 

Grade 1 sleepover: A reminder to make sure the notes are returned ASAP. They are due next Monday so please, 

if you cannot find your notice, we can give you another sooner rather than later.  



 

 

 

Healthy Food: I just wanted to try getting through this avenue of communication, stressing my concerns for the 

increase in junk food in childrenôs lunchboxes. I know families are sometimes time poor and we are all wrapping 

up the last month of the year, however it is still so vital that your children can remain focused and energised 

throughout the day. This is best achieved with healthy options, rather than the sweet packaged snacks we are 

seeing more and more of. Please, take some time to consider the options, at the very least, for your childrenôs 

brains and attention levels.  

 

This week: Although assessments are still being rolled out, we are back to a relatively normal routine with the 

following items being out focus; 

Reading- inferring. 

Writing- persuasive arguments.  

Maths- some revision on multiplication and division.  

Integrated Studies- having more fun with our creativity unit.  

Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships- Problem solving for real world problems. 

School values- Success for people manage and reflect on their behaviour. 

Cheers, 

Jess 

 
GRADE 1/2 N NEWS 
Awards: Hayley Jones and Taj Greaves. 
 
Junior Sports Day: This Friday is our scheduled athletics day for the whole junior school. From 9.30-11 there 

will be rotations of different field event skills then from 11.30-12.30 there will be the track events consisting of 

running races and relays. It is a great opportunity to come see your childrenôs physical developments and all 

parents are welcome to attend. If the rain turns on us, the backup date is Friday 7th December. 

Grade 1 sleepover: A reminder to make sure the notes are returned ASAP. They are due next Monday so please, 

if you cannot find your notice, we can give you another sooner rather than later.  

GRADE 3/4 B NEWS 

Last week all students participated in our Artist in Residence sessions to learn how to play different percussion 

instruments and to learn a performance piece for Thursday night. The focus and dedication from the students was 

fantastic. All their hard work certainly paid off as ñThe Big Sambaò show looked and sounded amazing! You should 

all be very proud of your efforts, I know all the staff here at TAPS are all very proud of you! 

The following students have received an award this week: 

Alexis Smart for caring about and supporting others. On Thursday night Alexis offered to share her drum at ñThe 

Big Sambaò performance so her injured classmate was able to still participate in the performance. 

Nikki Carstairs for being a team player. Nikki received a severe injury a few days before the performance, however 

she still wanted to support her classmates and perform with them in a reduced capacity. 

Congratulations to the both of you! 

This week we are focusing on: 

Reading: Visualising what we are reading, making predictions about what we are about to read and able to talk 

about the characters and events in order 

Writing: Editing and publishing a text of their own choosing. This will be an assessment piece. 

Mathematics: Modelling fractions and collections of fractions, reading and drawing analogue clocks, identifying 

properties of and labelling 3D shapes, and introducing angles. 

 

 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 

GRADE 3/4 O NEWS 
Awards: Tairei Tunnage for an evocative start to her story set in WW1: Emalyn Auckram for her attentive 

listening to the strategies used by others to solve fraction problems and identifying a strategy she could try the 

next day - such a great learning behaviour. 

Tobias Barrett for approaching the challenging fractions unit with an open and positive frame of mind and 

attending to the aspects that were points of learning for him and then presenting accurately at the end of the 

session: Noah Romeril for a persistent, positive and systematic approach to a recent test which produced a 

much improved result.  

Congratulations to all students for their fantastic efforts during the drumming experience last week.  The attention 

to the rhythms and techniques was excellent - and very good for their brains! Thank you to all the parents who 

were able to come and join us on Thursday evening - it was wonderful to see young and old grooving to the samba 

rhythms! 

In English this week we are completing the publishing of the information reports and writing our final narrative for 

the year. In reading we have a focus on vocabulary - we had an interesting discussion yesterday about the 

difference in meaning between injured and maimed which came up in Storm Boy. 

In Maths we continue work to consolidate the idea that a fraction is an equal part of a whole.  We are counting by 

fractional parts to consolidate fluency, using reasoning to identify relationships between fractions and using 

pattern blocks to build our mental images of fractions.  Terms such as rhombus, trapezium and hexagon are used 

with increasing confidence as students describe and explain their ideas. We are also incidentally exploring 

symmetry.  Later in the week we work on place value.  Wipeout has been a popular game in this aspect of 

mathematics. 

Deb                   

GRADE 5/6 H NEWS 

Hello and welcome to Week 7! 

Wow, what a great job everyone did last week at the whole school BIG SAMBA concert! We were especially proud 

of our grade 5/6 Unit for how well they operated over the week, both in and out of the performance. Darcy, Kaitlyn 

and Sonny did such a good job all week as part of the drumming band, supporting Steve and the other grades to 

keep timeéthey didnôt miss a beat!  

Mrs Mackie and I decided we couldnôt identify just one of two great individuals for an award last week so we gave 

a Whole Unit Award! Great job everyone, including our parents and families for packing out the hall at short notice 

and digging out the tie-dye and Hawaiian prints! 

Today a notice will be going home explaining our Sex Ed Health program, which will starting next week with the 

support of our local adolescent health nurse Bernie. We are very lucky to have her working with us, she comes 

with a wealth of experience.  

Remember that Wednesday we also have our walk and drumming performance in Bairnsdale! Students need to 

bring their snack in a disposable bag and the hat. They will be receiving a drink bottle as a gift for leading the 

walk therefore they do not need to bring a drink. Please remind students to apply sunscreen before school. They 

are sounding fantastic!!  

Graduation preparations are well under way for our grade 6 students while our grade 5 students are enjoying 

stepping up into the role of being a buddy with our 2019 preps!  

We are still enjoying our Space unit, the students are working on an individual inquiry project, finding out more 

about an aspect of space that intrigues them. We are also continuing our poetry in writing and have started 

measurement in mathséhelp your children find some decimals as units of measurement (e.g. rulers, petrol prices, 

recipes) to help them link their learning to the real world! We decided yesterday that just about every job requires 

measurement skills in some form, does yours? Show your kids!  

Have a great week! 

Lizzy Haldane 

 



 

 

 

 
GRADE 5/6 M NEWS 
This week the 5/6 unit received an award acknowledging their fantastic leadership and teamwork during our Artist 
in Schools project. We asked many students to step up and take on leadership roles, which they did competently 
and with great enthusiasm. We can all be very proud of our senior students last week ï a great team effort. 
Walk to Change the Story. 
As part of our Respectful Relationships Program, the grade 5/6 students have been working with Andrea Farley 
from Gippsland Lakes Community Health. Because of the great work the students have done with Andrea, we 
have been invited to lead the ñWalk to Change The Storyò community event in Bairnsdale on Wednesday the 28th 
of November. The notes went home last week. Thanks for wonderful and quick response to the program. Most 
medical forms are back, we are only waiting on a few.  If you need a new one, please let me know. Thanks  
On the day all 5/6 students come to school in their Rap T shirt, black shorts/trackies, their school wide 
brimmed hat and their morning tea.  
A free sausage sizzle lunch will be provided on the day.   
Parents are welcome and if anyone wishes to walk with us, you can meet us at The GLCH in Bairnsdale by 10.30 
am. Everyone is welcome. 
 
Our Secondary School Transition program begins this Wednesday for those attending BAIRNSDALE Secondary 
College in 2019. Hope you have a great day exploring your new school. 
 
Junior Rotary Awards Night 
Donôt forget the presentation dinner on Wednesday the 28th November for those students who completed their 
Junior Rotary awards . Please let me know as soon as possible how many family members will be attending. We 
need to let the organizers know for catering purposes. Thanks   
 
Have a great week. 
Regards, 
Ali Mackie   
   
Bonjour, 

This week, I would like to congratulate grade 3/4B for their effort this term in speaking French. They have already 

spoken more French this term than term  3. Also, lots of them are bringing in homework when it is optional for 

them.  

Prep to grade 2 will keep practising how to describe their face in French. We'll practice our reading skills with a 

matching game, our listening skills through a drawing activity and a "Simon says" game, and we might dress up 

to practice our speaking skills, describing our wigs. If you've got some dress up wigs, moustache, etc. at home, 

you are more than welcome to bring them at school for next week's French lesson. 

Grades 3 and 4 will finish on the Alouette activities and also start learning how to describe themselves. 

Meanwhile, grades 5 and 6 will keep on learning new animals and doing some grammar with the difference 

between masculine and feminine nouns. They will learn the names of a lot of Australian animals, most looking a 

lot like the English word : 

un kangourou / un koala / un wombat / un échidné / un ornithorynque (platypus) / un crocodile / un requin (shark) 

/ un serpent (snake) / un émeu... 

Last week's top students, displaying great speaking and listening skills, were : 

Prep : Reide, Noah and Ollie 

1/2E : Chase, Jayden, Cooper and Cody 

1/2N : Lochlan and Zac 

3/4B : Blake N, Blake S, Gabrielle and Josh 

3/4O : Charlie, Makennah, Tairei and Angus 

5/6H : Asher and Kurt 

5/6M : Ebony, Rydah, Zade, Matilda and Paige 

Bonne semaine à tous!!! 

Madame Samson 

 
 



 

 

 

ART NEWS  

     
Aluminium rubbing artwork by Jayde Hill. 
 

 
Lochie and Oliver working hard on their relief pieces.  Students from Mrs Ericksonôs class finishing off their works. 

 

      
Lilli, Java and Chloe taking inspiration from                   Ellie exploring colour, shape and texture. 

Copperplate artwork. 

 



 

 

 

  
 

    
Some more work by Junior Students. 

Jobi Laybourne. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


